
Capitola City Council 

 

Agenda Report 

Meeting: June 9, 2022 

From: City Manager Department 

Subject: Appoint Representatives to the Historical Museum Board 
 
 

Recommended Action: 1) Reappoint incumbent members Niels Kisling, Emmy Mitchell-Lynn, and 
David Peyton to serve additional terms and 2) Extend the recruitment period for applicants to 
June 24 with the intention to appoint two representatives to the remaining vacant Board seats on 
July 28.   

Background/Discussion: Four members of the City of Capitola Historical Museum Board have 
terms that expire in June 2022, and a current board member also stepped down as of June 2, 
leaving an additional seat vacant for a partial term. Three of the four members with expiring terms 
have indicated that they wish to serve another term.  

The Historical Museum Board met on June 2 and recommended reappointment of the incumbent 
members (listed below) for additional three-year terms and to extend the recruitment period to 
June 24 for the remaining two vacancies on the board. Two applications have been received, and 
staff and the Museum Board hope that by extending the recruitment period more community 
members will have the opportunity to apply. The Museum Board will review applications at the 
regular July 7 meeting and make a recommendation for the City Council to appoint during the July 
28 meeting.  

Incumbents and Applicants:  

 Niels Kisling, incumbent 

 Emmy Mitchell-Lynn, incumbent  

 David Peyton, incumbent 

 John Compton, new applicant  

 John Mulry, new applicant  

Fiscal Impact: None.  

Attachments: 

1. Compton Application 
2. Mulry Application   

 

Report Prepared By: Chloé Woodmansee, City Clerk  

Reviewed/Approved By: Jamie Goldstein, City Manager 


